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THANKS!!!THANKS!!!THANKS!!!THANKS!!!    
Each month we try to acknowledge those who freely 

give of their time and energy to support SNRA.  SNRA 

has no employees.  Everything is accomplished by vol-

unteers who give generously of their time and talents.  

Many of the things we take for granted just wouldn’t 

happen if it weren’t for people like these. 

  Thanks to :  
• Whit's Turn Tree Care for the tree-trimming pro-

ject. 

• Sue for refreshments. 

• Betty for helping Sue during the transitioning of the 

books 

 

??  Who have we missed??  There are surely others 
who are expending effort to support SNRA, with no ex-

pectation of reward.  If you know of someone who has 

not been recognized, please give Brenda Brooner a  call 

(312-3268), or email cbrooner@aol.com so they can be 

included in this column next month. 

"Free Wood Available. There is 

still some free wood available 

from our tree trimming project. 

It is on the Running Deer side of 

Cow Camp Loop. It is already 

cut to 18 inch length, and just 

needs to be hauled away."  

SNRA Board Members 
 

Phil Humfrey - President     238-9462 

Ken Thomas - Vice President   481-9069 

Sue Kennedy -Treasurer  226-0697 

Celia Shockey - Secretary    (541) 912-5937 

Steve Selby - Cal-Shasta  925-1988 

Ken Thomas - Cal-Shasta  481-9069 

John Hunter– Cal Shasta      801-2462 

Brent McClurg-South Shore  688-7081 

Jim Shockey - Private Property  (310) 880-0194  

Russ Johnson—Private Property 260-0670 

Randall Tognazzini - Tri-Counties 239-3731 

Faron Goodwin—Tri-Counties 238-1593 

Carl Steinkraus-Running Deer 237-1182 

Leo Kennedy-Running Deer  226-0697 

Newsletter-Brenda Brooner  312-3268 

Nacimiento Reservoir Data  

As of :  May 18, 2013 

 
• Surface lake elevation: 755 

• Capacity:  45%  

• Lake water release:   60CFS 

• Weather website:  www.wunderground.com 

 (enter zip code 93426) 



 

lSouth Nacimiento Road Association 
May 5, 2013 

 
 In the absents of President Phil Humfrey the meeting was called to order in the Cal Shasta Clubhouse at 
9:03 AM by Vice President Ken Thomas.  
 

Roll Call of Officers 
President   Phil Humfrey - Absent  
Vice President    Ken Thomas 

Secretary        Celia Shockey 

Treasurer      Sue Kennedy 
Representatives 

Cal-Shasta       John Hunter - Absent, replaced by Dave Davis 

                          Steve Shelby     
                                           Ken Thomas 

Private Property Owners    Jim Shockey 

                               Russ Johnson  
Running Deer        Carl Steinkraus - Absent, replaced by Jerry Ahrens   
                                      Leo Kennedy 

South Shore Village      Brent McClurg - Absent, replaced by Charlie Hermes   
Tri-County                     Randy Tognazzini 
                                      Faron Goodwin   
Presidents Message 
Ken welcomed the members in the audience.  Today is Ken's Birthday.  Happy Birthday Ken!      
 

Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
There were no corrections or additions to the minutes of last months meeting, a motion was made by 
Randy seconded by Jim to approve the minutes as they were printed.  Motion carried.  
 

Treasurers Report 
A motion was made by Jim and seconded by Randy to accept the treasurer's report as presented, motion 
carried. Beginning balance is $140,791.45. Income of $1,225.00 was received. Expenses of $24,325.47 
were paid leaving a balance on hand of $117,690.98. There were no invoices presented for payment. 
 
Correspondence 
SNRA prevailed in our small claims action against  Glaviano. 
 
Electric Gate 
Jerry reported there are no problems with the gate.  Now that we have a battery back up on the Running 
Deer gate, there are new emergency instructions.  If you cannot get the gate to work, go back and use 
the Gage Irving gate.   
 
Membership - No report 
  
Budget & Maintenance 

Russ reported; Gage Irving Road has been completed except for the oiling, which will be done in the fu-
ture when Saller's curve is completed and both areas can be oiled at the same time.  This will be com-
pleted prior to Memorial weekend.  Work can progress on the upper crossing probably August or Sep-
tember when there is no water in the stream.   
There will be a period of time when an area of both roads (Gage Irving and Running Deer Road will be 
closed at the same time for oiling.  You will be given plenty of notice so that you can plan your schedule 
and stay either in or out on that day.   
    



Fire Committee 
Leo reported burn season has end.  If you are housing a fire trailer, please make sure it is working and full of water.   

     
Old Business 
A.  Insurance update; Russ had nothing to report.   
B.  SNRA Financial Records Review;  A review of the records has not been 
      completed as of yet but should be done in the near future.  
C.  Website Management; Nick is managing our website and making necessary  
      changes and updates.    
 
New Business 
Tim Kopack will again be providing T-shirts for sale for the Memorial weekend sale.  T-shirts will be 
$15.00 and polo shirts will be $25.00.  Sales will begin at noon on Friday before Memorial weekend at 
the Running Deer Gate.   
 
News Letter Items 
Thank you Whit's Turn Tree Care for the tree-trimming project. 
Thank you Sue for the refreshments. 
Thank you Betty for helping Sue during the transitioning of the books. 
 
Three Minutes for Members - No comments 
 
Announcements 
 
 Adjournment  

A motion was made by Randy, seconded by Leo and passed to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 AM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Celia Shockey, Secretary. 

 
The next meeting will be Sunday June 9, 2013 at the Cal 
Shasta Clubhouse at 9:00 AM. This will be a members meeting. 
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Open InvitationOpen InvitationOpen InvitationOpen Invitation    
 

Your SNRA Board Members meet the second Sunday of  

every month  at 9:00 AM in the Cal-Shasta Clubhouse.  Ex-

ceptions:  The January meeting is the third Sunday, the May 

meeting will be the Sunday before Mother’s Day, and there 

is no meeting in December.  You are welcome and encour-

aged to attend the meetings.  We want to hear your thoughts 

and ideas.  The Board exists to serve the needs of the Asso-

ciation and it’s members. 

 

Our next meeting will be on Sunday in the Cal-Shasta 

Clubhouse June 9, 2013. This will be a General Members 
Meeting starting at 9:00 a.m. 


